



24 November 2021

**Brian Warburton** 

Via email: fyi-request-17498-b7519b16@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Brian

Official information request for correspondence internally and externally showing the decision to refuse the request (21-160) related to the alignment of MHWS at the Rukutane Point discharge point.

I refer to your official information request dated 9 November 2021.

The information you have requested is enclosed. The question you specified has been included in bold below, with our response following.

 All that information PCC relied upon (including correspondence within PCC staff, and from and to PCC staff and external parties) in making its decision to refuse this LGOIMA request.

Please see attached collated emails between staff. No external correspondence on the matter exists.

For context, you will see from the attached that your original request should have been transferred to Wellington Water. Unfortunately, it got missed in our system and as it was overdue, our staff endeavoured to provide you with a response quickly based on their understanding of your request.

Please let us know if you would like the original request transferred to Wellington Water. Alternatively, you could make your request directly to <a href="mailto:official.information@wellingtonwater.co.nz">official.information@wellingtonwater.co.nz</a>.

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information about how to make a complaint is available at <a href="https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz">www.ombudsman.parliament.nz</a> or freephone 0800 802 602.

If you wish to discuss this decision with us, please feel free to contact Moana Wyatt at moana.wyatt@poriruacity.govt.nz.

Ngā mihi

Wendy Walker

**Chief Executive** 

Kaiwhakahaere Matua

Jendy Worker